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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Kirkhill/
January 2017
Dear Parent / Carer,

I hope that you had a lovely Christmas break and my very best wishes for the new year.

In school, we had an extremely busy time during the month of December and I’m sure that our children enjoyed the many festive events that took place. These included parties, pantomimes, nativities, carol concert, Christmas lunch and our church service.
As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school.
Lesley Henderson – Head Teacher
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Staffing Update
As in most schools, we continue to manage staffing changes that occur during the course of the school session. All staffing decisions are made in the best interests of the children and we ensure that close liaison takes place for continuity in our children’s learning.  We said goodbye to Mrs Chetwynd-Cox in Primary 4/3 at the beginning of December who has taken up a new job with Edinburgh City.  Mrs Frances Blair has replaced, Mrs Chetwynd-Cox in the P4/3 class on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and Mrs Victoria Robertson is class teacher on a Thursday and Friday.
Breakfast Club
A reminder that the Breakfast Club runs from 8.00am each morning and is free for all children to access.  This is a great opportunity for the children to have breakfast with their peers within the school environment.  Children will not be released from Breakfast Club until playground supervision starts at 8.30am.

Arrival at School

A number of our children have been arriving late for the start of the school day.  It is important that our children get into school for the start of the school day at 8.50am so that they don’t miss any of the daily class information that is given by class teachers at the start of the day.  As always, we would appreciate your support with this.
Parent Consultations

Letters for our March parent consultation evening will be coming home in school bags at the start of February.  We would be grateful if you would keep an eye in school bags for these coming home and return to us as soon as possible so that we can start to put our appointment schedule together.
Scot’s Poetry Competition

All of our children will be learning a Scot’s poem during the first few weeks of January in the lead up to Burn’s Day on 25th January.  Each class will choose three finalists who will perform for the judging panel on Monday 23rd January in the afternoon, where a winner for each class will be chosen.  The winner from each class will then perform at our Scot’s Assembly on Friday 27th January at 9.15am, to which all parents are invited.  The overall school winner will be announced at our assembly on the Friday morning.
Water in School

We would encourage all of our children to bring a water bottle to school each day and this means that they can have a drink during the school day at any time, if they need it.  Bottles can be stored in the classroom so that children can have a drink when they need one. Children will be able to fill up their bottles if they run out during the day at one of the drinking water outlets.  Children have access to drinking water throughout the school day from the water fountain and drinking water outlets.
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West Lothian Winter Ready
West Lothian Council has launched its public information campaign Winter Ready West Lothian 2016/17.  

The campaign highlights the council's preparations for possible severe weather and encourages local people to prepare now. Severe winter weather can include snow, frost and low temperatures, high winds and flooding.

More information is available at www.westlothian.gov.uk/winter  
As with previous years the council has:

· Maintained salt stocks.

· Set up contracts with local suppliers for severe weather support.

· Provided an email alert service so that regular information can be sent direct to your inbox. 

· Delivered refresher training to staff on all severe weather equipment.
· Published a Winter Ready supplement in the winter issue of Bulletin, the council newspaper. This is also available online at www.westlothian.gov.uk/bulletin
The council is also asking residents and local businesses to help:

· Park sensibly – abandoned vehicles can cause serious issues.
· Share information with friends and neighbours, and spare a moment for vulnerable neighbours.
· Stay informed. Sign up for the email alert on the council’s website at www.westlothian.gov.uk/email, like the council Facebook page at www.facebook.com/westlothiancouncil or follow us on Twitter at www.twitter.com/lovewestlothian for updates. 

· If you are able, clear the path and pavement in front of your home.
· Prepare your car and home ahead of the winter.
· Keep the winter issue of Bulletin handy.
· Parents and carers should also ensure that their child’s school has up to date contact information.   

· Should severe weather hit, Groupcall is the way that schools will inform parents and carers about closures. 

In the event of a school closure home learning activities will be posted for each class on The Kirkhill Chatter school blog for children to access using the address at the top of the newsletter.  Children who don’t have access to the internet at home will receive a paper copy of the home learning activities to take home to use only in the event of a school closure.
Community News
Strathbrock Church

Messy Church 
Sunday 22 January from 12 - 2pm in Strathbrock Church Hall 

Theme:  Listening
Broxburn Gala Day
BROXBURN GALA DAY IN CRISIS –

Having re-established the Broxburn Gala Day as one of ‘THREE’ Gala Days in West Lothian,

the present committee now finds itself unable to continue organising an event of this size.

There are officially 8 Committee members but in real terms 4-5 people managing all year round.

New committee members must be recruited or the event will be scaled down with immediate effect.

AN EMERGENCY EGM WILL TAKE PLACE 12TH JANUARY, 19.00PM, THE CLUB BROXBURN – ALL WELCOME.

Diary Dates

January


4th 


All return to school


6th 
9.15am
HT Assembly


11th 
3.30pm
P5 & P6 Benmore Parent Information Session


12th 
PM

P3’s – Ukele Fling
13th 


Kirkhill Chatter 3

18th 


P5-7 Andy Cannon ‘Oor Rabbie’ performance

20th 
9.15am
P6 Assembly

23rd 


Rights Respecting Day



PM

Scots Poetry judging


25th 


P5 and P6 to Benmore


26th 
PM

P3’s Ukele Fling





P5 Voice Beats


27th 
9.15am
Scots Poetry Competition Class Winners Assembly (overall 





winner to be announced)





P5 and P6 return from Benmore
